Grand Valley State University

General Education Committee 

Minutes of 12-06-10 

PRESENT: Deborah Bambini, Jason Crouthamel, Phyllis Curtiss, Chris Dobson, Emily Frigo, Gamal Gasim, Roger Gilles, Penney Nichols-Whitehead,Keith Rhodes, Paul Sicilian, Ruth Stevens, Guenter Tusch, Michael Wambach, Judy Whipps 

ALSO PRESENT: C. “Griff” Griffin, Director of General Education, Krista Rye, General Education Office Coordinator 

ABSENT: James Bell, Zach Conley, Monica Harris, David Vessey
	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of November 29 Minutes
	
	Approved as submitted.

	Approval of Agenda 
	
	Approved.

	Revision of Basic Skills:
	 Revision of Basic Skills:

Let’s look at the draft proposal and see if we want to make any corrections, clarifications, or additions.

The Chair started with discussion of Draft Proposal.
SECTION #1 of Draft Proposal
The Chair asked the committee to assume we will have conversations about the proposal, so look at it with fresh eyes to make sure it is accurate. The last portion of the draft is the WRT 305 rationale; we are not sure how the WRT 305 portion will be handled yet.

A committee member asked about the WRT 305 reference to (see #2).  What does this mean?  Perhaps it should be eliminated for now; otherwise it needs to be more explicit.  A committee member responded that it still leaves open the “how” we are going to achieve those requirements.  The Chair agreed that this probably needed to be expanded on in the proposal.  A committee member suggested mentioning in our proposal that we are revising the goals and assessment of those goals.  In the (see #2) we are proposing that students are exposed to four separate courses that teach and assess writing.

The Chair asked if there is a logical order with the basic skills, goals, Themes as the proposal is laid out.  He acknowledged that there are considerations with any order that you put them in, but wondered if the committee thought it mattered that much.  The Director noted that since one area is proposing to go into effect in May 2011 then perhaps we should divide the proposal into two different documents.  Any changes will have to be done by mid-February to be made in the new 2011-12 GE Handbook.  
A committee member didn’t think that we should phase out WRT 305 until the changes for Writing are implemented.  

The Chair had a question about the May 1, 2011 date.  If a student graduates in April they have already satisfied the requirement.  However, if the student is scheduled to graduate in April and all they have left to satisfy is WRT 305, will they graduate?  The Director responded that there will probably be a small number of students that will fall into that area that we will have to make decisions about.  If that is the only thing that stands between a student graduating than we probably would waive.  No matter what date you pick there will be students that fall in that area.  The trick is that it will be best to make changes before students register for the next year and after the drop day in January.  A committee member added that it seems we should implement the new program and have it in place.  Another committee member thought that our rational is dropping WRT 305 because we are putting writing in GE, but had concern that we are dropping WRT 305 before the writing area is added to GE. She thought we should keep in place for a few years.  A committee member asked what the motivation is for students to take WRT 305 if they can just wait and then have it waived.  The Director added that in reality students are taking WRT 305 right before graduation.  Look at the goal of wanting to have writing and not making changes before we implement.  We don’t currently have a writing bar, nor have we talked about it in GE.  However, there is probably enough political pressure, regardless of GE, because of concern of WRT 305 exam and SWS program and writing in GE.  All of these exposure, do we really want to go to the mats and say we are not going to change WRT 305 until everything changes in 2012?
The Chair asked suggested that we (GEC) perhaps first talk to colleagues in ECS and gauge what others are thinking about WRT 305 changes.  This will help frame our reasons to recommend.

A committee member noted that we already have writing and speaking in GE, so they are already included.  We also have SWS classes.  We are going to have angry students if we get rid of WRT 305 but say they still have to fulfill.  It seems that we should waive the requirement after the semester it is approved.
The Chair suggests that we are saying we still need to review junior level writing and this is a new way of doing it.  The Director noted NSSE and CLA as evidence that students are writing well.  A committee member was concerned that it seems we are assessing writing less.  She sees the writing skill as so essential for success.   The Chair added that WRT 150 would be the standard setter for GE.  The bar will be at WRT 150 or above, so if the 3 other writing intensive courses are assessing and grading writing at that bar or higher.  This would be a move forward.  
Judy – other said oral or written.  Now strengthening because we say must asses writing.

The Director noted two things.  It is critical for us (GEC) to remind people that we need teaching and assessing- that is a huge change.  Second, in regard to the bar mentioned above, the critical piece is we are saying good writing must consist of these things (WRT 150, rubric) and we are now assessing however faculty wants to.  In this new proposal we are now saying this is how you should evaluate this goal.  
The Chair noted that right now to apply for a WRT 305 waiver students have to be at 55-credits or higher. We could say by “x” date you must have reached 55- credits prior or registered by this date.  This could be a compromise to a hard line proposal of Fall 2011.  

The Chair said we can integrate by saying 55-credits by Fall 2011.  When the Chair is at the ECS meeting he can note that GEC still needs to figure this out.  This will also give the Provost a chance to weigh-in. The committee consensus was to back off on WRT 305 discussion for now.
As for implementation, we will leave as May 1 for MTH 110. 


	

	Revision of GE Goals
	Revision of GE Goals:

Let’s look at the draft proposal and see if we want to make any corrections, clarifications, or additions.

The Chair asked for any comments on the draft proposal.

A committee member asked in if the problem solving goal is using the LEAP goal as it is outlined.  Are the last two bullets even possible in a 15 week program?  Should that be revised in some way before send out?  The Chair agreed that it should be adjusted, but mentioned that it is not included in the materials that will be going out.  He suggested setting aside time to go through all materials and language in January/February when the proposal goes out.  The Chair suggested that we load all information onto the GE website so that we can direct folks there for all of the supplemental materials.

A committee member suggested adding teaching in section 2 since we say teaching and assessing everywhere else.

The Graph on page 2 was referenced.  We (GEC) should make sure goals coverage and exposures are okay.  Problem solving and civic responsibility were discussed. We don’t know if that is what employers are really thinking of.  What if move problem solving – have Creative Thinking in the Arts and Problem Solving in World Perspectives. A committee member noted that Problem Solving is different in the upper-division.  It was noted that the emphasis on Civic Responsibility was disproportionate on the chart.  It was suggested to eliminate Problem Solving and Civic Responsibility from the upper-division and have them in Arts and Social Sciences.  This would allow the upper-level to be able to focus on other goals.  There was general committee consensus to remove both from the upper-level component.
A committee member asked why it was decided not to put writing in upper-level.  The Chair responded that the intent is to prepare students so that writing will be a natural part of that work in upper-level program.  A committee member added that it is also harder to assess team writing in the upper-level.  A committee member thought that this would be the wrong place to access writing at that level – it should be done in the major and/or capstone.
The Chair asked if the committee was comfortable, in regard to the implementation of goals, to say that all GE courses would have to develop new course assess plans prior to  Fall 2012?  If approved in the Fall, faculty would have a semester and a half to propose.  The Director added that the trick is unit heads would have to know by next fall (October) how many sections of their courses will be needed. This also becomes a catalog issue as deadlines would be in February 2012 for Fall 2012. If we have agreement by April than we will have one year to get those courses ready.

A committee member suggested to get rid of “the fact” on page 3 under implementation.


	The Chair suggested setting aside time to go through all materials and language in January/February when the proposal goes out.
There was general committee consensus to remove both problem solving and civic responsibility from the upper-level component.

  

	Revision of Themes:
	Revision of Themes:

1) We are proposing to eliminate the Theme categories and create 6 or so “Global Issues” (GI) or “Big Question” (BQ) upper-level categories.

· We need to confirm that the thematic groupings are important enough to keep. The idea was that the categories would guide course proposals and funnel students to areas of interest.

· We need to decide the degree to which we want to include specific categories in the draft proposal. Should we use the six categories created by the AAC&U? Should we just cite one or two as examples? Should we propose our own categories, along the lines of those we developed last fall? Should we leave it completely open?

· We need to recommend a timeline for implementation of the new upper-level component. When can the new courses be ready?

2) We are proposing to invite faculty to propose upper-level courses.

· We need to decide the degree to which we want to discuss and describe the GE 4XX senior seminar course as an upper-level elective.

· We need to develop a process by which we will create the GE 4XX courses—and the specific topical sections.

The draft proposal was reviewed for any corrections, clarifications, or additions.

The Chair commented to the newer committee members that this committee never decided that the upper-level would be GI categories. The GI categories have discussed as one way or example to divide up the Big Questions.  He believes that GEC should ask faculty what makes sense.  

A committee member liked the idea of categories if we are working towards a future of having seminar classes.  For example, Sustainability.   It would be better to tie them together when say take any two sustainability classes. There won’t be just a small set of classes; students will have more choices.
  A committee member said she had been thinking about the categories and that it is really about classes that teach integration, teamwork and problem-solving.  She thinks we are limiting ourselves if by having categories. She would rather just look at proposals and decide if they meet our requirements. The categories for Theme were based on integration etc.  and don’t really add a lot.  They seem like more of an administrative oversight. A committee member said he wasn’t very comfortable with this idea and noted that the Student Senate representative and the Provost’s office would probably remind us that students would also like to have something that can be added to their transcript.  
A committee member felt that it would be problematic to not have categories. The compromise is that we don’t have to decide what the categories are going to be.  Perhaps we (GEC) set a few and then allows faculty to propose others.  We can state that we will eventually have 6-8 categories with a broad focus. A committee member added that she thinks we need categories and that we also need to tell students why there are categories and what goals will be taught. This will also help faculty that teach the courses in each category.  As the GE committee we can say this is our rationale; we’ve looked at AAC&U and we’ve done our research.  We can remain open to faculty and take their suggestions under advisement.    We need to make sure that the campus understands and has some sense of what we are doing and why.
A committee member agreed that whatever we do we should engage the campus and hear from many voices.  Although, if we don’t give some parameters, we would probably end up with 22 categories again and we can’t do that.
A committee member spoke in favor of having categories.  We get from students that they need more structure.  They say they want options, but when we leave things open they say they need more direction.  
A committee member suggested an intermediate option.  Do not restrict course generation to categories, but rather organize around certain issues.  Have organization by categories, but don’t require that students take courses within the category.  We organize visually only. 
The Chair noted that the plan has been to propose these Big Questions or GI categories. Since we have a meeting coming up with ECS we should stick with the current plan, but be to open to continued conversations.  

A committee member suggested saying these are categories GE has been discussing that are based on AAC&U.  We are proposing these 6 categories, but are open to suggestions.  Nothing is written in stone. 
The Chair asked if this initial document to ECS should include mention of the senior seminar.  There was consensus that it was not needed right now and could be left out for now. 

	The Chair noted that the plan has been to propose these Big Questions or GI categories. Since we have a meeting coming up with ECS we should stick with the current plan, but be to open to continued conversations.  

The Chair asked if this initial document to ECS should include mention of the senior seminar.  There was consensus that it was not needed right now and could be left out for now. 



	Final Discussion of Draft Proposal
	The ECS Chair, Kris Mullendore and Nancy Levenberg would like to distribute the GEC proposal to ECS members tomorrow.  The Chair will work on the proposal and send to Kris and the GEC simultaneously.  A copy will go to Robert Adams in UCC and to the Provost as a courtesy.  This will be our request for their approval to initiate a campus-wide conversation in January.  It was noted that this is GEC’s charge and the proposal is to inform them that we are submitting the proposal and will meet with ECS on Friday to them know how we are moving forward.

 
	The Chair will work on the proposal and send to Kris and the GEC simultaneously.  A copy will go to Robert Adams in UCC and to the Provost as a courtesy.  

	Adjournment
	The next meeting will be January 10, 2011.

Motion to adjourn; seconded.


	Adjourned at 4:30
p.m.
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